Minutes of the meeting of Cherry Burton Parish Council held on Tuesday 11th February 2014 at the School.
Present:- Parish Councillors Slingsby (in the Chair), Baker, Morton, Neighbour, Peirson, Smith and Wardale.


Clerk - Janet Wardale

02/14/99
Apologies for absence  - Cllr Cowey and Falkinder.
02/14/100
Declarations of Interest


Pond boundary - Cllr Morton.


Computer programme SFMC – Cllr Baker.

02/14/101
Minutes of the meeting held on 14th January 2014 were agreed and signed as a complete record with the following amendment:-

01/14/92 – Playground colour change should be green to black.

01/14/92 Cllr Peirson – the PC would find it difficult to support the proposal until the drains have been sorted.

02/14/102
Matters Arising
Cherry Burton Relief in Need Charity
Information had been received from the Charity Commission stating that the Charity was removed from their register due to inactivity, but the Parish Council did have the power to re-instate the Charity.  The bank account details would have to be tracked down.
Resolved – Cllr Slingsby agreed to investigate.

Seat in front of Village Green
The resident has asked that the seat go on the grass next to the path leading from Elm Drive to Main Street.

ERYC need to be contacted to see if they are happy to have the seat re-instated and in the Conservation Area.
Resolved – contact ERYC.

02/14/103
East Riding of Yorkshire Council Matters 
(a) East Riding Local Plan

The Local Plan documents have been published   The two sites identified were CHER A – Land at Manor Farm, Highgate and CHER B – Land East of Canada Drive.
Resolved – although comments are restricted to the legality of the document, it was agreed to send in the concerns of the Parish Council about the demands on the drainage and sewage system.

Cllr Peirson agreed to pull a response together.
(b) Chairmans Awards

Nomination details for these had been received.
(c) Flood Liaison Group

The next meeting was due to be held on Friday 30th May 2014

Resolved – to inform the group that Cllr Wardale would be representing the Parish Council

(d) Orchard Windfalls Fund
Funding was available for schools and community grou[s for the planting of apple and pear trees.

(d) Event Safety Seminar

This event was open to all who organised events.

(e) Bid Writing Training Course

Places were available if anyone was planning to apply for funding.

02/14/104
Accounts for payment

The following payments were agreed:-


J. Wardale

Salary and expenses


£  250.70

Yorkshire Water    
Allotment supply


£    78.83

Cllr Baker

SF Pavilion painting supplies
 
£  386.04
02/14/105
Correspondence Received 
(a) ERNLLCA newsletter.
(b) Crime Figures January

(c) A resident from Canada Drive has emailed about a tree near his property that he is planning to have felled.  It is not subject to a Tree Preservation Order.  He would like to plant a replacement sapling somewhere in the village.

Resolved – to suggest he contacts the tree officers to see if there are any schemes available as there are no suitable sites in the village.
(d) Post Box on Etton Road – Royal Mail had responded, apologising for the delay in replacing the stolen box.  The process is now underway and it should be done within 6 weeks.
02/14/106
War Memorial
Cllr Smith reported that he had found record of the War Memorial in the Imperial War Museum archive and the registration number has been found.   He is meeting with church architect on 6th March to discuss the memorial and the work needed.
02/14/107
Parish Council Committees

Plannning

Notice of Decision


Erection of two dwellings on land north of Cherry Garth, 11 Bishop Burton Road – planning permission granted with conditions.

Tree work at 7 Thornley, Cherry Burton.


No observations.

Open Spaces
Allotment rent
The Clerk reported that the water charges were not being covered by the allotment rent.  There was a discussion about increasing the rent from £10 to £15, but it was felt that this increase was too much.

Resolved – to increase the rent to £12.50 this year with the possibility of a further increase next year.
02/14/108
Sportsfield Management Committee

Cllr Baker reported that the Pavilion painting is going well and should be completed soon.


The hedge cutting has been postponed as field is too waterlogged and it is more likely to have to be done in August.


MUGA should get going in mid-April when field is dry and an open day is being planned for early summer
Fund raising race evening is planned later in the year.

The committee are investigating setting up a booking website that will check availability and have a payment function as well.  They are currently getting quotes. 
The Vice-Chair extended his thanks to the PCllrs who have worked on the SFMC.

The meeting ended at 8.30 pm.
